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FEBRUARY 18, 2024  THE FIRST SUNDAY OF LENT  
Dear friends, 
       Well we had a great day 
of celebration last Sunday.  It 
was such a joy to have a 
church filled with people 
giving thanks for all that has 
been accomplished this past 
year in fixing up our church.  

And all this was topped off with a great meal 
and some wonderful times sharing the day 
with others.   
      Thanks to Chick Duncan and the other 
members of the planning committee:  Amelia 
Hartz, Joan Inkenbrandt, Darlene Appler, 
Donna Blankenberger, Toni Askins, Susan Helmer, Jean Duncan and Greg Head.  Thanks to 
all the folks who came last Saturday morning to help set up the gym and for all the folks who 
stayed after the dinner to put everything away.  From start to finish, it was just a great job! 
      And the icing on the cake has to be that our long awaited carpet has finally arrived and is 
scheduled to be installed this week.  You  can help with this as well.  Today (Sunday) we will 
gather in church at 12:30 to take all the chairs back to the storage room off of the gym.  We 
will also be bringing all the pews from the storage building to church.  If you can help, just 
show up.  Once they have installed the carpet in the center aisle of the church we will begin 
to install the pews.  We don’t have an exact time for this, but if you are willing to help, call 
Bob Fehrenbacher (812-453-0669) and let him know. 
   Once all the pews are installed we can then get the exact measurements for the new kneel-
ers. It will likely take some time for them to be manufactured and sent to us for installation.  
With those projects complete, the only remaining items to be completed on the church are 
the installation of the new handrails along the handicapped entrance to the west side of the 
church, the installation of the main louvers in the steeple and the reinstallation of our 
reguilded cross.   All these projects are in the works and we are just waiting for good weather 
for the final installation work to be completed.   

   
       Now we are continuing the Season of Lent.  Here is something I read in my daily prayer.  
Lent is a call to weep for what we could have been and are not. Lent is the grace to grieve 
for what we should have done and did not. Lent is the opportunity to change what we ought 
to change but have not. Lent is not about penance. Lent is about becoming, doing and chang-
ing whatever it is that is blocking the fullness of life in us right now. Lent is a summons to 
live anew. 
       The first challenge of Lent is to open ourselves to life. When we "rend our hearts" we 
break them open to things we are refusing for some warped reason to even consider.  We 
have refused for years, perhaps, to even think about renewing old commitments that we've 
allowed to go to dust—spending time with the children, visiting our parents, exercising, tak-
ing time to read good books. We've closed our minds, maybe, to the thought of reconciling 
with old friends whom we have hurt. We've refused to put the effort into reviving old spiri-
tual practices like visits to church, meditation in the morning, the memorization of the 
psalms, that we allowed to die in our youth but failed to substitute for as we aged. We've 
failed to repent old abrasions, quick words, harsh judgments made in haste and expiated 
never. We have closed the doors of our hearts, as time went by, to so many of the things we 
need to live full and holy lives. 
     Lent is the time to let life in 
again, to rebuild the worlds we've 
allowed to go sterile, to "fast and 
weep and mourn" for the goods we've 
foregone. If our own lives are not to 
die from lack of nourishment, we 
must sacrifice the pride or the sloth 
or the listlessness that blocks us from 
beginning again. Then, as Joel prom-
ises, God will have pity on us and 
pour into our hearts the life we know 
down deep that we are lacking.  

Leaning into the journey of life 

    Fr. Gene Schroeder 

P.S.  Thanks so much for all your 
birthday greetings, cards and special 
goodies you sent my way.  Thanks to 
all the students who sent me birthday 
cards as well.  You made my day! 

Lent is the grace to grieve 
Ash Wednesday signals the beginning of that season of the church 
year that is most commonly associated with penance. But there is a 
danger lurking in that definition. If penance is all that Lent is about, 
the season, if not almost useless, is at least somewhat trivial. It 
makes the spiritual life some kind of arithmetical balancing act. I do 
so many penances for so much human misadventure and payback 
time is over. The important thing is that I remember to come out 
even. 
But Lent is a much greater moment in life than that. Today's readings 
make the distinction stark and clear. 
The scripture for the opening of Lent, Joel 2:12-18, takes us back to 
a time of great danger. The land has been ravaged by locusts, the 
crops are failing. The very life of the population is in question. The 
prophet Joel, convinced that the people have brought the disaster 
upon themselves by virtue of their unfaithfulness, summons the 
House of Israel to repent its ways. But, interestingly enough, he does 
not call them to attend penance services in the synagogue. He does 
not require them to make animal sacrifices in the temple. He does 
not talk about public displays of remorse, the time-honored tearing 
of garments to demonstrate grief. No, Joel says instead, "Rend your 
hearts and not your clothing." 
Lent is a call to weep for what we could have been and are not. Lent 
is the grace to grieve for what we should have done and did not. 
Lent is the opportunity to change what we ought to change but have 
not. Lent is not about penance. Lent is about becoming, doing and 
changing whatever it is that is blocking the fullness of life in us right 
now. Lent is a summons to live anew. 
The first challenge of Lent is to open ourselves to life. When we 
"rend our hearts" we break them open to things we are refusing for 
some warped reason to even consider. 
We have refused for years, perhaps, to even think about renewing 
old commitments that we've allowed to go to dust—spending time 
with the children, visiting our parents, exercising, taking time to 
read good books. We've closed our minds, maybe, to the thought of 
reconciling with old friends whom we have hurt. We've refused to 
put the effort into reviving old spiritual practices like visits to 
church, meditation in the morning, the memorization of the psalms, 
that we allowed to die in our youth but failed to substitute for as we 
aged. We've failed to repent old abrasions, quick words, harsh judg-
ments made in haste and expiated never. We have closed the doors 
of our hearts, as time went by, to so many of the things we need to 
live full and holy lives. 
Lent is the time to let life in again, to rebuild the worlds we've al-
lowed to go sterile, to "fast and weep and mourn" for the goods 
we've foregone. If our own lives are not to die from lack of nourish-
ment, we must sacrifice the pride or the sloth or the listlessness that 
blocks us from beginning again. Then, as Joel promises, God will 
have pity on us and pour into our hearts the life we know down deep 
that we are lacking  

    
 

 
We can use your help 

at the  following 
times.  No need to sign up 

 beforehand, just come and help. 
WEDNESDAY  1 PM:  Help preparing all the ingredi-

ents for the potato salad and slaw. 
THURSDAY   Make the Potato Salad 
                    Prepare and Package Slaw 
FRIDAY   1 PM  Make the Cornbread 
              3 PM  Fry Fish    4 PM Package dinners 
              7 pm Cleanup 



PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS THOSE WHO 
HAVE BEEN IN THE HOSPITAL AND NURSING HOMES 

HERITAGE CENTER:  Brenda Koester, Christine Settle                                       
PREMIER NURSING CENTER (NEW HARMONY)  Betty Fischer 
THE RETREAT AT LEISURE LIVING:  Margaret Kafel 
CYPRUS REHABILITATION CENTER (NEWBURGH): Steve Hasselbrinck 
NORTH PARK NURSING CENTER:  Marie Gumbel, Carl Kempf 
ENVIVE HEALTHCARE:  Doris Head 
RIVER POINTE:  Beverly Jones 
SOLARBRON:  Rose Weiss, Mandy Elpers (Rehabilitation Unit) 
EVANSVILLE PROTESTANT HOME:  Mary Lou Davis 
PARKVIEW:  Gene Ritter 

FEB. 18:  Joe Lamble, Luke Schapker 
FEB. 19:  Jonathan Eickhoff, Nick Helmer, Frank 
Hertel, Cameron Lappe, Owen Traylor 
FEB. 20:  Rob Ennis, Natalie Kassenbrock 
FEB. 21:  Srtephanie Bates, Joyce Lewis, Julie mar-
ket, Connier Niemeier, Andrea Orth 
Feb. 22:  Diane Evans, Renee Pace, Vince Werner 
Feb. 23:  Macey Adler, Bayleigh Burress, Troy Gerteisen, Cambell 
Murray, Shari Powers, Jessica Werner 
Feb. 24:  Leona Englert, Kristan Gilles, Russell Stratman, Jackson 
Traylor 
Feb. 18:  Paul & Karen Stewart 
Feb. 20  Gene & Marianne Ritter (70 Years) 
Feb. 22:  Don & Debra Baumgart 
Feb. 24:  John & Gail Maurer 

STEWARDSHIP:  The Lord’s Way 

The waters of Baptism make us part of the new 
covenant in Christ.  But there is a fundamental 

obligation arising from the sacrament of 
 Baptism...that people place their gifts, their re-
sources—their sleves—at God’s service in and through the Church 

February 11, 2024   $      6,560.00 
Auto Debit February 15   $   10, 759.00 
WEEKLY BUDGET    $    14,650.00  
TOTAL INCOME TO DATE   $  503,195.00 
BUDGET TO DATE   $  483,450.00 
MAINTENANCE COLLECTION  $           15.00 

 
OUTREACH MINISTRIES 

HAITI COLLECTION   $      217.00         
HAITI STUDENTS/HIGHER EDUCATION $   2,024.00 
HAITI FOOD FUND   $        20.00 
PROPAGATION OF THE FAITH COLLECTION $       185.00 

 

REBUILDING OUR CHURCH CAMPAIGN 
 TOTAL PLEDGED   $ 806,372 
 RECEIVED TO DATE   $ 540,508  

Your monthly packet of collection envelopes now includes a  
“Rebuilding our Church Campaign” envelope which you can 

 use to make your pledge contributions. 
 

CATHOLIC MINISTRIES APPEAL (CPC) 
CPC GOAL    $130,270.00 
TOITAL PLEDGED (to date)  $126,256.00 94% 
NUMBER OF PLEDGES        331   64% 
AVERAGE PLEDGE   $381.44 

Thanks to the following for returning their pledge card 
Chris and Jessica Wallace 

CELEBRATION OF 

 THE  EUCHARIST  
SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 17 
FIRST SUNDAY OF LENT 

5:00 PM MASS:  Cyrilla Reker, 
Nicholas Bauer (1865), Christina 
Effinger (1899), Sr. Ildephonsa OSF 
(Anna Wolf, 1942), Edward Whiting 
(1958), Frank (1960) & Theresa 

Maurer, Jim (2011) & Dolores Niemeier  
SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 18 
FIRST SUNDAY OF LENT 

8:00 AM MASS:   Matthew Kares, Linda Elpers, Ray Fischer, 
John Reckelhoff, Jim & Dolores Niemeier, Mike Schaeffer, Bill 
Bennett, Don Burkam, Basil,  Marie, Ali, Luke & Dennis Me-
hringer 
10:30 AM MASS:  Michael & Dick Wittgen, For the people of 
our parish, Rosina Effinger (1886), Margaret Hillenbrandt 
(1902), Judy Barnett (1953), Donald Flick (2013)    

MONDAY, FEBRUARY 19 
LENTEN WEEKDAY 

6:30 PM:  Thomas, Sophie, Jerry, Mike & Ed Kelle,  Katherine 
Ziliak, Mary Jo Wentzel, & Thelma Mitchell. Francisca Rosa 
Bergwitz (1877), Maria (1913) & Nicholas Kissel 
 

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 20 
LENTEN WEEKDAY 

7:30 AM:   Frank (1956) & Bertha Gerteisen, Francis Gries 
(1987),   Elsie (1995) & Albert   Hillenbrand, Millie (2006) & 
Earl Hoefling (2006) 

 
WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 21 

LENTEN WEEKDAY 
7:30 AM: Larry, Rosa, Joseph, Lillian, Rosemary, Joe, Fred, 
Leo & Ed Schultheis, Joseph Rexing (1876) 

 
THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 22 

CHAIR OF ST. PETER THE APOSTLE 
NO MASS:  Joseph Fogel (1921), Lucille Angermeier   (1992) 
  

FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 23 
LENTEN  WEEKDAY 

7:30 AM: Adam Hillenbrand (1865), John Weis 
(1909),   Leo   Dillman (1969), Betty Gries (1985), Carl (2013) 
& Madeline  Rexing (2013), Frank Will (2021) 
 

SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 24 
SECOND SUNDAY OF LENT 

5:00 PM: Rudy Montejano, Raul, 
Carmen, & Ross Montejano For the 
People of the Parish, Henry Helferich 
(1862) 

SUNDAY, FEBERUARY 25 
SECOND SUNDAY OF LENT 

8:00 AM: Phil, Joe & Eleanor Lasher, 
Melinda Paul, Frank,  Andy, Teresa, 
Dolores,  Kenneth , Brother Vincent 
CSC, Andrew, Jerry , Aloysius,  & Neil Will  Rita Camp and  
1030 AM: John Helferich (1862), Eva Reising   (1903), Donald 
Evans   (1996), Alexis Gerteisen (2000), Greg Englert (2011), 
Edgar Hartz (2012), Judy (Meyer) Cosgrove (2013) 

Please remember in your prayers Rudy Mon-
tejano, the wife of Linda Montejano and 

brother-in-law of Beverly Jones who died re-
cently. May God grant him eternal rest and 
may His peace be with his family and friends. 

 

DAY OF PRAYER FOR HAITI ON FEBRUARY 26….We 

know that our brothers and sisters in Haiti are going through very 
difficult times.  On Monday, February 26,  we invite you to join us 
for a day of prayer for our brothers and sisters in Haiti.  That is our 
regular day for Eucharistic Adoration, so join us anytime from 7 am 
to 6:30 pm to spend some time in prayer in church.  We will con-
clude the day with mass at 6:30 pm. 



WEEKEND OF FEBRUARY 17-18 
5 PM MASS:  L:  Mike Reffett  EM: Donald  & Brandon 

Werner,  Mary Kay Fehrenbacher, Donna Niemeier  
8 AM MASS:  L:  Josh Baehl  EM:  Kylie Frey,  

Stephanie Frey, Tom Folz, Dolores Folz  
10:30 AM MASS:  L: Shane Wessel  EM:  Angie Will, Jane Scheller, Diane Bassemier, 

Danielle Welage  Becky Dosher, Shane Wessel, Steve Jung  
WEEKEND OF FEBRUARY 24-25 

5 PM MASS:  L:  Sis Jarboe  EM: Eric and Karen  McDonald, Butch & Linda Feulner  
8 AM MASS:  L:  Marcia Frey  EM:  Imogene Baehl, Michael Elpers 

Rodney & Paula Baehl 
10:30 AM MASS:  L:  Jane Scheller, EM:  Paul Hillenbrand 

Al Debes, Jena & Shane Wessel 

L:  (Lector)  
 EM:  (Eucharistic Ministers) 

ICE SKATING AT SWONDER  
SATURDAY, FEB. 24  4—6 PM 

Open to middle school students Grades 6-8.  $10/
person.  Contact Jessica Contact Jessica Reckelhoff (812-598-1151) 

 
 
Sign Up now, for the 2024 St Joe Community  Baseball 
& Softball teams.   http://www.leaguelineup.com/
stjbaseball.  Questions?  Call Jon Eickhoff at 812-455-3361 

  VOTIVE LIGHT DONATIONS  We now have a white box lo-

cated near our votive candle stand where you can deposit your 
donations for lighting a votive candle.  You no longer have to use 
the envelopes provided in the past.  Suggested donation is $5/
candle. 

 

5 YEARS 
Nick &Kelsey Austin 

Tricia & Jason Gertiesen 
Jon & Aislinn Gourley 

Josh & Danielle Weledge 
Nathan & Jessica Werner 

  
10 YEARS 

Justin &Lena Greubel 
Joe & Casey Hillenbrand 
Chad & Jessica Raben 

Hannah & Denny Rodriguez 
Amy & Michael Stewart 
Zak & Stephanie Tanner 

  
15 YEARS 

Chris & Sharon Moutoux 
Micahel & Carrie Raben 
Rachel and Cale Schnaus 
Greg & Natalie Schuble 
Chris & Jessica Wallace 

Jordan & Kelly Wilkinson 
  

20 YEARS 
Matt & Jenni Bishop 
Mike & Josie Burk 

Peter & Jodi Fehrenbacher 
Tom & Mary Goedde 
Eric and Lori Jones 
Bill & Diane Laymon 

  
25 YEARS 

Rick & Tracy Adler 
Brian & Mandy Elpers 
Carl & Lisa Fenwick 
Mike & Julie Forcum 
Brent & Kelly Lyke 

Grag & Dana Vanbibber 
Tim & Julianna Voelker 

Richard & Amanda Warren 
  

30 YEARS 
Greg & Amy Elpers 

Evan & Stepohanie Freeman 
Tom & Sarah Glaser 
Kathy & Khris Seger 

Tony & Mary Stratman 
Rockie & Kim Wolfe 

  
35 YEARS 

June & Gary Beverly 
Joe & Lori Fritch 

Rodney & Starr Lincoln 
Brian & Stephanie Price 

Ron & Lisa Schnieder 
  

40 YEARS 
Charlie & Lisa Cook 
Greg & Susie Head 
Jeff & Julie Kempf 

James & Judi Raben 
Lawrence & Mary Schentrup 

Mark & Deborah Schultz 
Beth & Sam Thompson 
Jeff & Patti Wittgen 

 45 YEARS 
Jim & Kristi Elsner 

Jim &  Connie Gries 
Sis & Bud Jarboe 
John & Cheri King 

Kent & Geralyn Ruminer 
Randy & Janice Tenbarge 

Fr. Gene Schroeder 
  

50 YEARS 
Ron & Margaret Angermeier 

Randy & Darlene Appler 
Tim & Judy Bishop 

Steve & marcia Frey 
Larry & Jackie Gries 

Cynthia & Ken Massberg 
Harry & Diane Woods 

  
55 YEARS 

Gene & Earlene Eleprs 
Butch & Linda Feulner 
Pat & Jeannie Freeman 

Linda & Danny kares 
Randy & Jeannine  Schumate 

  
60 YEARS 

Ray & Eloise Hamner 
Mike & Donna Heistand 

Harry & Madonna Lincoln 
Jon & Bernette Locklar 

Ray & Charlene Schapker 
 

61 YEARS  
Henriette & Larry Happe  

John & Ruby Manger  
 

63 YEARS 
 Imogene & Richard Baehl 

 Bonnie & John Bittner  
Bob & Marilyn Mossberger 

 
64 YEARS  

Fran & Shirley Happe   
 

65 YEARS  
Tom & Delores Folz  

Dan & Dosey Lehman  
Joanie & Dennis Schneider 

 
69 YEARS  

Joan & Charlie Niemeier  
 

70 YEARS  
Gene & Marianne Ritter  
Bob & Norma Duncan  

Herman & Catherine Schmitt 
Russell & Dorothy Stratman  

  
72 YEARS  

Joe & Mary Mayer  
Bob & Betty Singer  

 

 
Learn the Fox Trot and Jitterbug 
Great Exercise  Meet new friends 

       Classes designed for beginners.   
March 4, 11 & 18 6:30 — 8 pm in the gym 

Cost:  $30 donation with proceeds going to 
St. Joe Church Ministries.  Register and pay the 
first night of class in person, or register at https://forms.gle/
eED3nexTRs3KwQ1V9. You may send your check to St. Joe (please 
mark Dance Class) or pay the first night.)  Questions?   Call Kathy 
Weber (812-449-0745). 

 

POTLUCK DINNER & PODCAST DISCUSSION 
 February 17th after the 5 pm Mass.  We will meet in 

the St. Joe Meeting room after the 5:00 Mass.  Contact 
Jessica Reckelhoff for the podcast information. 

IT’S LAWN MOWING TIME.  It's time to start planning for the lawn 

mowing season in our parish.  We’re looking to add some people who 
can help mow the large areas of our campus with our riding mowers.  
And we are looking for folks who can join some of our existing lawn 
mowing crews.  These crews mow the lawn around the rectory, 

church, school and convent and the cemetery.  We provide 
all the equipment (self-propelled lawn mowers, riding lawn 
mower, weed eaters, and refreshments for the workers!). 

         Maybe you could be one of these people.   Call the 
parish office (812-963-3273) or Randy Tenbarge (812-205-

5139) to offer your help or for more information.  Not 
only can you help the parish save money, but you 

can also help in keeping our grounds looking nice, 
and it’s great exercise! 

https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/_paPCjRkzgun3G7P4cWY2ur?domain=leaguelineup.com
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/_paPCjRkzgun3G7P4cWY2ur?domain=leaguelineup.com
https://forms.gle/eED3nexTRs3KwQ1V9
https://forms.gle/eED3nexTRs3KwQ1V9


 


